

#### PTA Weekly News w/e 21 July 2022

Firstly, as this is our last news of the school academic year 2021/22, we want to say thank you and wish you all the very best time over the Summer Holiday! For all our Year 6 Leavers – both children and Parent/Carers alike we wish you all the very best and thank you for all your wonderful support.

Thank you for reading our news each week and supporting the work of the PTA – it's much appreciated!

#### **SUMMER FAIR PROFIT**

So...the news you've all been waiting for we can now announce!! With your help we have raised from our brilliant Summer Fair £2,711.43

In addition to the profits from the raffle which finished on £543.75

### Our Grand Total is an amazing £3,255.18 !!!

This is a fantastic achievement and one you should all be very proud of!!

#### **SUMMER RAFFLE**

Thank you for supporting the Summer Raffle which ended last night – all winners should have been notified by automatic email from the raffle site. You will be contacted by a member of the PTA as soon as possible in order to organise collection of your prize. Congratulations to all the winners!!

#### **TREAT FRIDAY**

The Treat Friday initiative has been a wonderful success, much of it due to our great Class Reps who have rallied their individual classes so thank you for supporting them! We have some tweaks to make for next year however we will return with this fundraising activity!

So, the winning class is... **RECEPTION!!** 

You clearly learnt from all the classes who went before you and stormed through as the winners on the final Treat Friday last week with a very impressive £261.09. A massive well done to you all and especially to Catherine Bellamy your Class Rep and Mrs Chapman who we hear played a very influential role too in drumming up business!! What a team (3)

The children from the winning class have been told at assembly today and will receive their prize as soon as possible. Thank you all again!!

## PTA COMPETITION

Guess the Total Number of Steps our PTA Helpers Clocked up on Friday

All our adult PTA helpers were asked to record their step count from Friday morning of the fair, ready to give us their total at the end of today! We had approx. 40 adult helpers involved in the fair from the parent/carer community and around half managed to record their steps. The total steps came to: 176,380!!

The person with the closest guess was **Neil Simpson with his guess of 36,960!** Congratulations you have won a £15 One4All Gift Voucher – we will be in contact with you as soon as possible, well done!

#### **PTA ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING SEPTEMBER 2022**

We will be holding our AGM on Wednesday 14 September at 7pm in the school hall. We will also release a Zoom link nearer to the time for anyone unable to attend in person whom wishes to attend virtually. Please view the information/attachments sent out on email today for further information.

#### **SPRING & SUMMER TERM 2022 FUNDRAISING**

We are delighted to share our fundraising results from the last two terms. Coupled with the funds already raised earlier on in the year we now have a fantastic amount of funds. The full details plus final figures will be shared at the AGM (further monies are still due).



# Thanks for reading. Here's to a fabulous summer holiday – see you in September! © Debbie, Andrea, Ali and Marcus

Email: <a href="mailto:clarendonprimaryschoolpta@gmail.com">clarendonprimaryschoolpta@gmail.com</a>

Facebook & Instagram: @clarendonprimaryschoolpta

Website: <a href="https://www.pta-events.co.uk/clarendonpta/">https://www.pta-events.co.uk/clarendonpta/</a>

